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Well on Saturday24th July at the 

AGM I got to sit in the big chair 

uncontested with much applause 

and dare I say a real sense of relief 

from those present. One can just 

feel the love ...... . 

To give you all a bit of background 

Karen and I have been members for 

about 18 months now and have 

enjoyed the various rides on the 

club calendar. We met 30 years ago when we were both members of the Cumberland Cycle 

Touring Club and would do various rides and go to Sydney to help put together the BINSW 

(Bicycle Institute of NSW) newsletter. So we feel that we are returning to an activity we 

enjoy and believe in as a sustainable pastime. 

I would like to thank Rob Coles and the outgoing committee members for all their efforts to 

build and keep the club responsive to its membership. But I must say that I am delighted, 

relieved, grateful. .. To have Rob take up Vice President, Tom continue as Secretary and Edith 

as Treasurer (she is so much more accurate and reliable than John !?!). Also I must thank 

Andrea and Noel for their co_ntinuing efforts with the calendar, and Damien for the website 

and MTB work he does. A club goes nowhere without publicity, so thank you Mandy. Let's 

not forget the Ride Reps as what is a bike club without them? Finally thankyou to those 

Ride Leaders and Tail End Charlies on our various rides. 

Everyone is welcome to read the minutes of the AGM and GM of the 24th July. I would like 

to highlight these points. The club has a membership of 220 people which we would like to 

see grow into the future as the trend in social cycling gains popularity as: enjoyable, healthy, 

sociable and sustainable. We would like to see these newer members having welcome 

input and participation leading rides. 

Our club operates with a low fee structure and we would like this to continue, but we would 

like to build funds to cover the annual costs as an ongoing reserve. Also continue to sell club 

jerseys at cost price. This year we will support the planning committee for the end of season 

social which will be a more catered event to reduce work load and try something different. 

As the newsletter only comes out quarterly, the email is seen as a valuable tool to keep 

members informed of news and events in a much more proactive way. For members 

without email we ask for members to update each other with personal contact that suits. 

There is a strong desire to spice up and make the ride calendar reflect the wishes of club 

members. So if you want to lead a ride of your design, we want to support you to put it out 

there for other club members to also enjoy and give it a go. It would be great to see rides 

put forward such as: 

• Ride with sausage sizzle or picnic

• Evening or night ride
• Fish and chips, High Tea or Pizza ride
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